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Workforce Planning Group
Minutes 
2 June 2010
IN ATTENDANCE   
Chris Collier


London Borough of Barnet

Simon Kenniford

London Borough of Barnet

Maria Ahmed


London Borough of Bexley

Eric Jackson


London Borough of Croydon

Louise Allen


London Borough of Enfield

Helen Krawczyk

London Borough of Greenwich

Meryl Wade


London Borough of Hackney

Bryan Sweetman

London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham

Leon Sommers

London Borough of Haringey

Steve Davies (Chair)

London Borough of Haringey

Tony Cooper


London Borough of Hounslow

Pat Larkin


London Borough of Hounslow

Nick Alcock


Royal Borough of Kensington & Chelsea

Lisa Hippolyte


London Borough of Lambeth

Tessa Mapley


London Borough of Waltham Forest

Nicky Johnson


City of London

Brid Daly


City of Westminster

Marcus Morrison

Inform

Peter Thomas


Capital Ambition

Salli Reynolds


Capital Ambition

Debbie Williams

Capital Ambition

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Julie Foy (Camden), Polly Hicks (Ealing), Ann Waugh (Hackney), Elaine Harris (Hammersmith & Fulham), Lesley Clarke (Harrow), Jane Corsham (Havering), Lee Evans and Jane Price (Kensington & Chelsea), David Ward (Kingston), Elaine Hattam (Lewisham), Marion O’Donoghue (Merton), Ann Butler (Redbridge), Ian Stedman (Richmond), Tony Rumph (Wandsworth) and Libby Grant (City of London).
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the meeting held on 17 February 2010 were agreed.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.
PRESENTATION:  WORKFORCE PLANNING IN ACTION - NICKY JOHNSON, CITY OF LONDON AND MARCUS MORRISON, INFORM
Marcus began his presentation with feedback on the senior managers’ workforce planning ‘slide pack’ which was developed by a working party from the group. Inform have been using the pack with the LB of Greenwich.
This ‘opening’ part of the presentation covered:
· Operating Model Impact on Structure

· Planning for the Future - Better Way?

· Workforce Planning Process Steps and Outcomes

· Workforce Planning Framework

A further meeting is planned and a case study will be produced in due course.
A copy of the ‘slide pack’ can be accessed here Workforce Planning; if colleagues would like further information please contact Peter Thomas.  There is a small amount of funding available if you would like to use the pack with your senior management team.
Marcus and Nicky’s presentation - on the workforce planning model used by the City of London – covered the following:
· Background

· What the City did

· What they found

· Solutions to develop

· What next

A copy of the presentation will follow in due course.
CAA - ROUND UP OF PROGRESS/DEVELOPMENTS
The Chair informed colleagues that due to the CAA being ‘abolished’ this was now off the agenda.  Going forward performance indicators are bound to be looked at in some shape or form, so colleagues should ‘watch this space’.

CAPITAL AMBITION WORKFORCE REPORT - Peter Thomas
Peter highlighted the following from the Capital Ambition Workforce report:

Chief Officer Pay Survey. 29 boroughs responded.  Results were circulated to responding boroughs on 22 April.   There is increasing interest in senior managers pay in the public sector.  

Occupational Pay & Benefits Survey. 23 boroughs responded.  Results circulated to responding boroughs on 17 May.  Response was down on previous years.

Human Capital Metrics Benchmarking Exercise. Survey questionnaires emailed to boroughs on 16 April.  Nine boroughs responded to date; would welcome more responses.  Contact: Mark Fernando
Capital Ambition Workforce Projects 
Reward Management. Two reward projects, led by Hammersmith & Fulham and Camden, have just started.

· developing to total reward statements

· developing performance based rewards
What Customers Want from HR. Five ‘west London boroughs’ are working with the IES; the project is led by LB Ealing.  Aim is to help develop HR’s contribution to effective people management and how the function relates to its customers, thus enabling managers and staff to do ‘business’ better.

Contact: Peter Thomas or Polly Hicks, LB Ealing

Sharing Professionals. Sharing resources has the potential to maximise the utilisation of scarce skills by reducing the competition for staff; it could also generate efficiency savings. The sharing professionals project aims to develop implementation frameworks and guidance based on evidence gathered through a series of case studies. 

The fieldwork for this project is currently still in progress; three case studies and a themes paper – Implementing Shared Professionals an Evolving Guide – are now available on the website. Link Sharing professionals
Contact: Peter Thomas
Capital Intelligence. Six years of pay data has now been loaded on to the web.  Consideration is now being given on how to best progress this project.

Apprenticeships. It is hoped that the London Councils Apprenticeship Project Manager will be replaced shortly.  If boroughs have any queries around apprenticeships in the meantime please contact Salli Reynolds.

Agency Staff/Consultants. Salli Reynolds would like to use this group as a sounding board around the use of agency/consultancy staff.  Colleagues in attendance agreed.
DEVELOPING THE GROUP

The Chair asked colleagues to think about how we can develop a ‘group’ knowledge resource, including:

· How can we best share the knowledge that is already out there?

· What are the drivers at the moment?

· Are there any initial case studies that could be shared, which are identifying the shape of your borough over the next 2/3 years?

The following was raised by colleagues for discussion/presentation at future meetings:
· Haringey has been working on its change management processes. 

· Lambeth offered to bring one of their ‘change advisors’ along to the September meeting to discuss their change management processes.
Agreed to have presentations from both boroughs at the September meeting.

If anyone has any ideas for future meetings and the development of the work programme please contact Peter Thomas.   
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Salli Reynolds informed colleagues that Capital Ambition were planning an event; the Big Debate - How HR and OD Professionals can facilitate public service transformation.   

The aim of the event is to fully engage HR/OD professionals in the role they have to play in delivering change on an almost unprecedented scale, and to begin to map out the practical issues that will need to be addressed.  The event’s themes and outcomes will be developed through the new PPMA portal (to be formally launched in the autumn), to which delegates will have access.

Any relevant information will be fed back at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 22 September 2010 (10am-12.30pm).
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